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June 14, 2022 

 

Joseph Filippi Jr. 

Executive Assistant  

Nevada Department of Health and Human Services 

Division of Public and Behavioral Health Administration 

4150 Technology Way 

Carson City, Nevada 89706 

 

RE: Letter of Interest in Serving as Vice Chair of the Rare Disease Advisory Council (RDAC) 

 

Dear Mr. Filippi,  

 

I am interested in serving as Vice Chair of the Nevada Rare Disease Advisory Council. I am a current member of 

the NV RDAC and have been active on many initiatives alongside of the current Chair, Amber Federizo.  

 

Although, I am hopeful that our current Chair Federizo is allowed to complete her term as Chair, resulting in the 

current Vice Chair, Gina Glass also remaining in her position, making this letter of intent unnecessary.   In the event 

that the RDAC Chair is required to step down based on her new employment, resulting in the opening up her 

position for the Vice Chair to fill, resulting in a vacancy of the current Vice Chair position, I am willing and 

interested in being considered for the Vice Chair position.   

 

Attached you will find my current bio that includes links to view my current initiatives within the Nevada rare 

disease community; the 2020-2025 Strategic Plan for Cure 4 The Kids Foundation, the organization that I am 

Founder and CEO of, along with my publication of Hope Lives in Nevada; the Framework for a Statewide Strategy 

to Improve Cancer Care in Nevada.  

 

I am confident that I bring the experience and the drive required to be effective in the position of Vice Chair for the 

Nevada RDAC. Please feel free to reach out to me directly if you have any questions or would like additional 

information from me.   

 

Respectfully,  

 

 

 
 

Annette Logan-Parker 

President & CEO 

 

 

  

 


